
 

 

 

 

 
(TN: Verbatim full translation from Arabic to English.)  
 
In the Name of Allah, the Merciful, the Beneficent.  
 
Praise Allah, the Lord of all worlds. Prayers and peace be upon 
our prophet Muhammad, his family, and all of his companions. 
 
To the generous Brothers, the children of the noble Brother, 
Shaykh Mustafa Abu al-Yazid, Allah have mercy on him.  
 
‘Abdallah, ‘Abd-al-Rahman, Usamah, Ahmad, and their brothers.  
 
Peace be upon you, with the mercy and blessings of Allah.  
 
I hope that my letter finds all of you, your families, your 
children, and all of the Brothers well and in the grace of 
Allah. In the Almighty Allah may we fear and desire [to 
emulate]. 
 
I will begin my letter to you with my deepest condolences, for 
myself and for all of you, for [the death of] your noble father, 
Shaykh Sa’id, may Allah have mercy on him. May Allah have mercy 
on all of your family. We ask that the Almighty Allah honor all 
them in accepting them as martyrs and grant them patience and 
provide them with the strength, given their good deeds.  
 
May Allah reward all of you and mend your hearts and grant you 
the patience and solace.  
 
Your father, may the Almighty Allah have mercy on him, spent 
nearly three decades on the battlefields of jihad, victorious 
for the religion of Allah. We regard him and Allah will account 
for his duties. He was persistent in his resistance, upon the 
highest mountains of Waziristan, against campaigns of the 
enemies. He was gladly persistent and patient. He was content 
and satisfied. He [always] pushed through, as long as he had the 
Almighty Lord along his side. He did not complain. He did not 
anger, not even when his life was threatened. We commend him for 
this, may we praise him with Allah.  
 
I ask that Almighty Allah bless all of you and your children. I 
pray that He keep you devoted upon the path of jihad, the same 
in which your father, Allah have mercy on him, was so devoted. I 
pray [that Allah] brings you piety and devotion. We ask that we 



 

 

 

 

are capable for Him and that we may be called upon. Praise Allah 
the Lord of all worlds.  
 
Peace be upon you with the mercy and blessings of Allah.  
 
Your Brother,  
Zamray 
 
Friday 07 August 2010  
 
(TN: End of translation.)  


